TOWN OF WEST SENECA



Town Supervisor Gary A. Dickson

TOWN COUNCIL
WILLIAM BAUER
JOSEPH J. CANTAFIO
WILLIAM P. HANLEY JR.
JEFF PIEKAREC

May 26, 2021

ATTN: Honorable Town Board Members

FROM: Code Enforcement Office

RE: Monthly updates

Office Updates:

- It is high grass season and we have been diligently trying to get all properties in compliance. This is done with the Town contractors.
- The Inspectors continue to take the required on-line training offered through NYS to maintain the state min. continuing education hours.
- Upcoming Planning Board meeting scheduled for June 10th. There are 4 projects scheduled for review.
- We recently had a Zoning Board of Appeals meeting on May 26th which had a lot of scheduled items.
- We are awaiting direction on the sidewalk program. It is a drastic amount of effort to reach the end goal.
- We are awaiting direction from local organizations on the status of their summer events, carnivals, etc.
- There has been a drastic increase in complaints filed against residential
 properties throughout the entire Town. We are doing are best to resolve as
 many issues as possible. This is typical around this time of year due to nice
 weather and people being outside more.
- There are 3 buildings completed at 299 Leydecker Rd. Some of them are already occupied.
- Our staff has been assisting the Engineering Dept, due to a recent retirement.

Regards
Code Enforcement Office